
tion program, the diabetes 

awareness program, the Em-

powering Youth Program, the 

Disaster Relief program, etc.  

All these programs are interna-

tional programs in the sense 

that they are not country specif-

ic but funds are allocated to 

where they are most needed. 

 

In other words, the Lions Club 

that Chicago businessman, 

Melvin Jones, set up in 1917 to 

“do something for somebody 

else” has developed into the 

current structure of Lions 

Clubs raising funds for LCIF to 

allocate to the needy.  Alt-

hough Lions Clubs as commu-

nity service organizations are 

not restricted to raising funds 

for LCIF only.   

 

To mark the 20th anniversary of 

the Sydney Chinese Lions Club 

we call upon all Sydney Chi-

nese Lions to support our An-

nual Charity Ball and LCIF.       

 

The 20th Anniversary Charity 

This year, the Australian Red 

Cross celebrates its centenary 

year.  We are honored to have 

our annual Charity Ball associ-

ated with the ARC.  

 

Next year, it is Sydney Chinese 

Lions’ turn to celebrate its 20th 

anniversary.  Your Board of 

Directors has decided that the 

beneficiary of the 20th Anniver-

sary Charity Ball shall be the 

Lions Club International Foun-

dation.  This is the second time 

the LCIF being a Charity Ball 

beneficiary (2013 being the 

first time). 

 

LCIF is the charity fund on the 

international level for all the 

Lions Clubs.  Its fund comes 

from all the Lions Clubs of the 

world.  Various Lions Clubs as 

well as other organizations do 

raise funds for LCIF.        

 

LCIF allocates its funds to its 

various programs including the 

saving vision Program, the 

hearing and speech conserva-

Ball is to be held on Saturday 

14th March, 2015 at the Doltone 

House, Darling Island Wharf, 

G/F, Accenture Building, 48 

Pirrama Road, Pyrmont 2009. 

 

Before then, the Castle Hill 

D i s t r i c t  C o n v e n t i o n 

(14~16/11/2014) is the very 

first District Convention to be 

hosted by our Club and we are 

looking forward to meeting 

many, many Lions at the Con-

vention.   Do book your attend-

ance with President Jason 

Zhang or Secretary Sophie He if 

you have not already done so.  

See you all in Castle Hill. 

 

 

 

 

Special Points 
of Interest: 

>  Next year is the 20th anniver-

sary of Sydney Chinese Lions 

(SCL) 

 

>Sydney Chinese Lions Club  

calls upon all Sydney Chinese 

Lions to support our Annual 

Charity Ball and the Lions Club 

International Foundation (LCIF).       

 

> Charity Ball 2015 will be on 14th 

March 2015 at Doltone House 

Darling Island 

 

> The first District Convention to 

be hosted by SCL 
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A Message from International President 

 Lion Joe Preston 

 

 

 

2014-15 President's Theme: Strengthen the Pride 
 

  

Joseph "Joe" Preston, of Dewey, Arizona, USA, was elected president of Lions Clubs International at 

the association's 97th International Convention held in Toronto, Canada, July 4 through 8, 2014.  

Dear Lions,  
   
As your International President it is my hope that we will work together this year to make the 98th 
year of our association a great one.  
   
As you are aware, STRENGTHEN THE PRIDE is the theme I will use this year.   We can strengthen 
the pride by bringing the full Lions family closer together, working in a spirit of cooperation and un-
derstanding, with each Lion member doing their share through our many meaningful accomplish-
ments.  I would like you to keep this in mind as you submit your recommendations for awards this 
year.   
   
There are many Lions who are diligently working to provide hope to those less fortunate in their local 
communities who have never been recognized for their efforts.  Please read carefully and follow the 
guidelines set forth in my Awards Criteria Letter and Recommendation Forms for submission of 
recommendations for awards from my office:  
   
Click on this link for my Awards Criteria Letter:  2014-2015 Awards Criteria Letter  
Click on this link for my Presidential Award Recommendation Form:  2014-2015 Presidential Rec 
Frm  
Click on this link for my Leadership Award Recommendation Form:  2014-2015 Leadership Rec Frm  
   
Please note that the deadline for submission of recommendations forms is February 20, 2015.  
   
Together in service,  
   
 
 
Joe Preston  
International President 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183705636&sid=50328387&m=6141307&u=LIONSPROD&j=21340602&s=https://images.magnetmail.net/images/clients/LIONSPROD/attach%5c/ExecAdmin/201415LtrCCDG/P721ACLtrToCCDG1415EN.pdf
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183705636&sid=50328388&m=6141307&u=LIONSPROD&j=21340602&s=https://images.magnetmail.net/images/clients/LIONSPROD/attach%5c/ExecAdmin/201415PresAward/P533EN1415PresFrmW.pdf
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183705636&sid=50328388&m=6141307&u=LIONSPROD&j=21340602&s=https://images.magnetmail.net/images/clients/LIONSPROD/attach%5c/ExecAdmin/201415PresAward/P533EN1415PresFrmW.pdf
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183705636&sid=50328389&m=6141307&u=LIONSPROD&j=21340602&s=https://images.magnetmail.net/images/clients/LIONSPROD/attach%5c/ExecAdmin/201415LdrsAward/P534EN1415LeadFrmW.pdf


A Message from Chairperson, Lions Clubs 

International Foundation  

Barry J. Palmer  

 

Dear Lions  

“Thank you Lions. You have saved my daughter’s sight.” These few words say so much about 
what our organization means to the people we help. Earlier this month, I heard those words from a 
mother that I met at a clinic in Cuba, where her daughter was being treated for retinopathy of 
prematurity (ROP). Her daughter was born prematurely. She was so small when she was born 
that her eyes did not develop properly, causing ROP. Through an LCIF SightFirst grant to provide 
special equipment, the clinic was able to detect the disorder, treat the condition and save the girl’s 
sight. Thanks to this life-altering equipment and the contributions of Lions, we are saving the sight 
of premature babies at risk for ROP throughout the world. This is what LCIF and Lions are all 
about – service where it is needed most. You can view a short video below of my visit and meet 
the amazing little girl who was helped through the support of Lions. LCIF efforts like saving vision, 
as well as empowering youth, providing disaster relief and meeting humanitarian needs, cannot be 
done without your generous support. During my visits as Chairperson, I have been asking Lions to 
support our Foundation to increase these valuable humanitarian programs. And Lions have re-
sponded. Because of your generous support, we will soon announce a new program to recog-
nize District Governors and Coordinators who increase giving to LCIF. Thank you for your 
support!  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Barry J. PalmerChairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183705636&sid=53286418&m=6952777&u=LIONSPROD&j=22075498&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-programs/sight/index.php
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183705636&sid=53280837&m=6952777&u=LIONSPROD&j=22075498&s=http://youtu.be/OcqnIQnxM1M
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183705636&sid=53286419&m=6952777&u=LIONSPROD&j=22075498&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-programs/index.php
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183705636&sid=53286420&m=6952777&u=LIONSPROD&j=22075498&s=https://www.lcif.org/EN/ways-to-give/donate-now.php






Strengthening the  
201N5 Lions Pride 

On Saturday, 6 September, a Skills Sharing 

Expo of N5 Lions nicknamed Lions Got Skills 
was held at the Castle Hill RSL Club, Sydney.   

 

The Expo was a new initiative that DG Anthony 

of N5 introduced.  Over the past years, he 

witnessed Lions coming together at District 

training sessions.  Ever so often the topics 

evolved around key Membership and Leader-

ship issues.  An elite group of senior Lions 

dominated the delivery of the sessions.  While 

Lion Anthony recognises these are important 

bread and butter issues that Lions need to 

constantly address, he feels that room should 

also be made available for the less senior Lions 

so that they may have a platform to come for-

ward and share with others their skills and 

knowledge on various topics.  If done properly, 

this could benefit the District at two key lev-

els:  leadership - less senior Lions would be en-

couraged to come out from the wood work and 

be identified as future leaders; membership - 

Lions who get involved in the Expo may feel 

they have ownership of the event, thereby in-

creasing their interest in Lions and a sense of 

belonging may be instilled in them.  

 

As an innovative attempt, the outcome on 6 

September was satisfactory.  The sessions ran 

from 9 am till 6:15 pm.  Apart from the two 

Plenary sessions, one given by International 

President Joe Preston in the morning and an-

other given by DG Anthony in the afternoon, 

there were 17 break out sessions.  Participants 

could choose from one of two strands - a skills 

sharing strand and a health awareness strand.  

There were 9 presenters for the former 

strand and 8 for the latter, making a total of 

17.  Details of the presenters and their topics 

can be found on the District N5 website -  



Strengthening the  
201N5 Lions Pride 

(contd) 

www.lionsclubssydney.org.au.  Over 100 Lions 

attended the sessions throughout the day.  IP 

Joe also attended a good number of sessions 

and felt that the presentations were of excel-

lent quality.  

 

The final session of the Expo was an inaugural 

District Public Relations Forum.  Four District 

PR Coordinators have been appointed this year 

under the leadership of Lion Derek Marger-

ison.  With the help of Zone Chairpersons, N5 

has now assembled a team of PR experts/

enthusiasts.  To date, there are over 15 on the 

team and DG Anthony is hoping that the num-

bers will reach 20 by 2015.  The Forum was 

well attended with many Lions voicing and shar-

ing their views.  Those who were there would 

agree that the PR side of things in N5 is mov-

ing along quite nicely - they are determined to 

help squash the myth - that Lions are the 

world's best kept secret! 

 

The proceedings continued with a Gala Dinner 

in the evening organised in honor of the Pres-

tons.  It was a fitting finale to the 4-day visit 

of N5's International guests.  Some 200 Lions, 

Lionesses and Leos attended the Dinner.  At 

the high table were seated the Prestons, Coun-

cil Chairman Warren Latham and wife Lion 

Marilyn, DG Ian Warren (N4) and wife Lions 

Lady Marilyn, PCC Lou Onley and wife Lions 

Lady Kaye as well as DG Anthony and Lions La-

dy Emma.  

 

At the dinner, they celebrated the success of 

the Inaugural Lions Skills Sharing Expo.  They 

also celebrated the induction of seven new Le-

os, 14 new Lions and two Charter Presentations 

- the Lions Club of Sydney Ancho Sudan and 

the Lions Club of New South Wales Campus, 

both Clubs were chartered in early August  

(Sounds like the 12 Days of Christmas, doesn't 

it?)  Of course, it was International President 

Joe who officiated the inductions and Charter 

Presentations.  What a high privilege and dis-

tinct honour it is for those who were inducted 

and those who received their Club Charter  
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that evening!  Congratulations! 

 

After the inductions, all the new members of 

the Lions family were invited back to the dance 

floor again for a "family" picture.  Take a look 

at the picture.  Can you spot where IP Joe is?  

Certainly not at the back!  Certainly not stand-

ing either!  

 

When the group photos were done, the new 

members were asked to stay put.  All the Lions 

seated were invited to come forward to shake 

their hands and welcome them.  One doesn't 

have to be there to imagine the noise and bus-

tle that followed!   

 

IP Joe's theme is "Strengthen the Pride".  

Many of us are aware that he actually com-

posed the song, wrote the lyrics and recorded 

the theme song himself.  When the commotion 

was over and the auditorium became silent, IP 

Joe was invited to sing his theme song.  What a 

treat it was for those who have never heard 

him singing before!  Mid way through the song, 

he invited Joni to join him.  N5 Lions had a 

double treat!  

 

Their performance brought the house down.  

DG Anthony felt an urge to reciprocate and 

sang a well wishing song "May the Good Lord 

Bless and Keep You" which he learnt in his Pri-

mary School days.  According to one senior N5 

Cabinet Officer, "he [Anthony] gave a sincere 

rendition of a song he had learnt in his child-

hood.  The applause was deafening." 

 

The night concluded with exchange of banner-

ettes and gifts.  DG Anthony was given permis-

sion to announce Lion Joni's induction into Syd-

ney Chinese Lions as one of the Club's star 

studded line up of Associate Members.  By   



Strengthening the  
201N5 Lions Pride 

(contd) 

doing so, Lion Joni was actually following her 

husband's footsteps in Busan two years ago 

when Lion Joe was inducted as an Associate 

Member of Sydney Chinese. 

 

Lions in N5 are extremely grateful for the op-

portunity to play hosts to IP Joe and Lion Joni.  

They feel honored and privileged.  The Pres-

ton's visit has helped them to reinvigorate 

themselves and renew their resolve to Serve 

the less fortunate.  The Prestons have left 

them with numerous memorable moments.  

These will be cherished for years to come.  N5 

Lions wish Lions Joe and Joni well and hope 

that they will continue to have a productive 

and pleasant journey ahead leading the global 

Lions family to Strengthen the Pride. 



We Serve 

Upcoming Events 

P.O. Box K422 

Haymarket NSW 2000 
 

www.sydneychineselions.org.au 

The Lions Club of Sydney Chinese Inc. is a member of Lions 

Clubs International, an international non profit community ser-

vice organization, upholding a common motto "WE 

SERVE".  Today, there are Lions clubs in 208 countries and 

geographical areas all over the world.  In District 201N5, which 

covers the Sydney area and Norfolk Island, there are some 70 

clubs with around 1,650 members.  Amongst these, there are 

around 7 Chinese-based clubs.  Sydney Chinese Lions is the 

first of these Chinese-based clubs chartered in April 1995. 

 

Over the past eighteen years, under the leadership of Presi-

dent Jason Zhang, Past President & District Governor Elect Dr 

Anthony Cheung, Past President Mei Cheng and other Past Pres-

idents, in conjunction with the relentless effort of its mem-

bers, and on top of all these, the generous donations and spon-

sorships received from the community, the club has donated 

over $550,000 to a number of charities including the Royal 

Flying Doctor Service of Australia, St John (NSW), the Aus-

tralian Red Cross, Lions Clubs International Foundation, Care-

Flight, the Sir David Martin Foundation, the Fred Hollows Foun-

dation, Westmead and Concord Hospitals, the Children's Mobili-

ty (Hart Walker) Foundation and the Elderly Australian Chinese 

Homes.  Thousands have reaped the benefits.  The club is also 

mindful of the well being and good health of the community, 

hence they have in place their annual health seminars, teal rib-

bon scholarships and traditional Chinese Medicine Research 

Scholarships.  

The Lions Club of 

Sydney Chinese Inc. 

For bookings please contact: 

Secretary Sophie He (email:sophietinghe@gmail.com) 

Function Venue/ Dress Code Date & Time Cost per  

November Member’s Meeting  Zilver restaurant 
Wednesday 

05 November 2014 
$30 per person 

N5 District Convention 2014      Castle Hill RSL Club  14-16 November 2014 

please RSVP 

Jason Zhang or 

Sophie He 

Charity Ball 2015  

Doltone House 

48 Pirrama Road, Pyrmont 

2009 
14  March 2015 

please RSVP 

Cab Sec Jennifer 

Touzel 

Visit us at our Award Winning Website  

www.sydneychineselions.org.au  


